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     COURTESY CORP PROPOSAL FOR GRAFFITI 

      ABATEMENT ON TRANSIT VEHCILES

ISSUE

Graffiti vandalism has been a problem for the MTA and its predecessors agencies for the past 30 years.  The MTA spends nearly $12 million annually to repair the damage caused by these vandals.  Graffiti damages transit’s public image and creates an unpleasant environment for fare paying customers. 

The demonstration program proposed would provide an alternative to the judicial system process for dealing with  youth --- young adult vandals and their damage, allow for restitution of repair costs, and provide training to enable program participants to learn and adopt new strategies for living, coping and expression. 

BACKGROUND

The concept of Courtesy Corps is a blending of several strategies currently in use but typically not packaged as a coherent whole.    It is based on four pillars, as follows:

· Youth Accountability  -- program participants must sign a contract with an identified agency or arm of the judicial system stating what their responsibilities for restitution are along with other requirements for time and process with the establishment of a citizen-run Youth Accountability Board (YAP); 

· Parental Responsibility -- the parents must also agree to participate in insuring that the offender lives up to his contract, 

· Service to the Community--through cleaning MTA buses and equipment as directed or working to clear brush during fire seasons, using existing Probation Department/MTA restitution programs; and 

· Tracking and Training -- program participants will spend a minimum of 90 days in the program performing services and participating in various training activities.  These would include learning alternative coping strategies, prison site visits, use of DARE and SANE curricula and citizenship and enhancement programs.  To the extent the law allows, the participants will be tracked in order to measure rates of recidivism. 

Given successful completion of the program, the Courtesy Corps graduate becomes an instructor/trainer for the next group and for targeted training in schools as part of initial citizenship training.  Failure to live up to the terms and conditions of the contract would subject the offender to the court system.

LEGISLATIVE ACTION NEEDED

In order to fully implement the Courtesy Corps concept as a demonstration project for other transit properties, the MTA is requesting an appropriation of $250,000.  This appropriation would provide funding for a coordinating staff person and the necessary materials for the program.  

MORE INFORMATION

For more information on the MTA’s Courtesy Corp concept and request for appropriation, please contact Claudette A. Moody at (213) 922-2237.
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